
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capitol A venue 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
Pierre, SD 57501 

September 14, 2016 
Via Web Filing 

RE: Post Notification of Notice of Transfer of Customers ofTNCI Operating Company, LLC to 
Matrix Telecom, LLC and 
Request for Cancellation of Authority of TNCI Operating Company, LLC 

Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 

Enclosed for filing please find the original of this letter filed on behalf TNCI Operating Company, LLC 
("TNCI OpCo") and Matrix Telecom, LLC ("Matrix") as notice to the Commission that the transfer of 
TNCI OpCo customers to Matrix has been officially completed and the internal restructuring of the 
companies, filed with the Commission in their March 22, 2016 notification, has been finalized as of July 
1, 2016. 

TNCI OpCo states that the aforementioned customers are now being served by Matrix. Based upon the 
transfer and internal restructuring, TNCI OpCo will no longer file any reports with the Commission, has 
ceased to operate in the State and hereby requests cancellation of its Authority granted in TC 13-03 8 and 
all tariffs. 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3001 or 
via email to tforte@tminc.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Isl Thomas M. Forte 

Thomas M. Forte 
Consultant to Matrix Telecom, LLC 

cc: Alex Valencia (Via E-Mail) - Matrix 
file: Matrix - South Dakota - Other 
tms: SDxl602 
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